
Albany County 

Department of Economic Development, Conservation and Planning 

112 State Street, Room 1310 

Albany, NY  12207 

    Telephone: (518) 447-5670  
http://www.albanycounty.com 

MEMORANDUM 
TO: Lisa Ramundo, Commissioner of Public Works 

CC: William Anslow, Highway Engineering 

FROM: Laura DeGaetano, Sr. Natural Resource Planner 

DATE: February 6, 2023 

RE: Highway Pavement Recycling 

SUBJECT: SEQR compliance for highway pavement recycling 2023 
 

I have reviewed the documentation provided by Commissioner Ramundo for the referenced 
project as it relates to State Environmental Quality Review (SEQR).  According to that 
information, DPW is proposing milling of the existing 1 ½-2 inch top course of asphalt and 
placement of 1 ½-2 inches of new asphalt on a total of 24.75 miles of county road, as follows: 
 

(CIP)* CR 252 from NY 156 to the County Line – 5.6 miles 

(CIP) CR 411 from NY 32 to the County Line – 4.6 miles 

(M/F)** CR 312 from NY 443 to NY 143 – 5.7 miles 

(M/F) CR 409 from CR 405 to County Line – 2.1 miles 

(M/F) CR 203 from NY 155 to NY 20 – 4.0 miles 

(M/F) CR 152 from CR 154 to NY 155 – 2.75 miles 

Total Mileage = 24.75 miles 

 

Potential Additional Roads: 

(M/F) CR 52 from NY 32 to NY 32 – 0.75 miles 

(M/F) George Street from Tibbits Ave to Mason Ave -0.75 miles 

*Cold in Place Recycling (CIP) 

**Mill and Fill (M/F) 

 
 

All work will be restricted to the immediate roadway right-of-way without widening or addition of 
travel lanes. 

 



As described above, this project meets the criteria established for SEQR Type II actions 
pursuant to 6 NYCRR 617.5(c)(5).  Accordingly, this action has been determined not to have a 
significant impact on the environment, and as such, no procedural compliance beyond this 
determination is required at this time.  

 
Should you have any questions or require additional information, please feel free to call me at 
your convenience.
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